









Spring Term Update | Osmani School | JAN 2021 – MARCH 2021

The Team	
UP Team Manager	Léonie Graham
Qualified Therapist	Kate Bowes
Qualified Therapist	Jenny Glithero
Trainee Therapist	Fanny Bara
Trainee Therapist	Claudine Frieden
Trainee Therapist	Dhana Bhide
Occupational	No OT this
Trainaa Tharanist	tarm

Breakdown	by I	Numbers
*OT & SaLT typically	offered	to schools once



O Γα Sul Γιγρικαι	ny Orrei	ed to scribbis office per	
academic year			
Children seen in	11	Children seen in	(

1:1 therapy:	11	weekly clubs:	U
Therapy sessions offered:	59	Children seen in Speak Up:	6
Children seen for 6xTalkTime:	2	Children seen in Check Ins:	4
Children seen for OT*:	0	Number of hours offered by In-Class volunteers:	0
Children seen for SaLT*:	0	Number of Parent Meetings offered:	5
Children seen for Therapeutic Groups:	0	Number of Professional Meetings attended by the team:	9

"I am so glad to be back in	

"I am so glad to be back in this place. I missed it so much." 1:1 Therapy

COVID 19 DATA Jan - March 21			
Parent calls:	50	Child calls:	45
Online Therapy sessions:	42	Weekly call/online check ins:	6











Termly Update

The school staff and therapy team at Osmani have once again demonstrated their incredible capacity for flexibility and adaptation this term. We have continued to support children through the latest lockdown both through online and in school therapy sessions, as well as providing regular phone check-ins with children and parents who have been impacted more acutely by the current challenging times. We are now thrilled to have all the children back in school and are back to regular face-2-face sessions.

6 x Talk Time

This term I have been working with a student who has been struggling with feeling misunderstood and communicating his needs with the adults and peers in his life. We have thought about creating a board game to work through some of these challenges.



Osmani New Team Manager

I am sad to share the news that Rachel Shrive the Osmani Team Manager is leaving. She has been promoted within the charity to Hub Manager so we will hopefully still get to see her around from time to time. A massive congratulations to Rachel you have done some amazing work at Osmani and you will be truly missed.

I would also like to introduce myself (Léonie Graham). I started in role at the beginning of February and will be taking over from Rachel. I am really excited to be at Osmani Primary School and have been made to feel very welcome already.



I am a Child and Adolescent Therapist and have worked the last six years in a parent and child attachment-based service for the Anna Freud National Centre for Children and Families. I also have experience working with children and young people in schools.